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IMPORTANT  

STILL TIME TO PAY YOUR 

DUES.  GENE BROOKS WILL 

BE IN THE CLUBHOUSE  12/28 

FROM 9AM TO 11AM TO COL-

LECT THEM.  BRING YOUR 

CARD TO BE PUNCHED. 

 

FROM THE PRESIDENT ELECT   

Happy New Year!  2018 promises to be an ex-

citing year for all of us.  The beginning of a new 

HOA Board and the beginning of a new year.  I 

look forward to working with the new Board 

and the residents of Grand Valley on this new 

adventure.  From the time I was a child growing 

up in Chicopee, MA, the importance of commu-

nity was prevalent in my life.  I was brought up 

in a lower middle income neighborhood of ap-

proximately 150 homes.  I remember neighbors 

gathering together as a community neighbor-

hood to entertain, socialize, strengthen  friend-

ships and help neighbors in need.  It didnôt mat-

ter what religion anyone was associated with or 

what their financial status was or what national-

ity they were.  They could depend and rely on 

one another, have fun, enjoy and embrace life.  

They understood the importance of community.  

We all worked hard to achieve, hopefully, the 

same goal, retirement, fun, relaxation and to 

enjoy life to the fullest.  My goal is to have you 

is to have you all become part of the Grand Valley HOA 

family, enjoy the activities that are offered and enjoy your 

retirement.  It is my intent and goal to serve this commu-

nity to the best of my ability.  As with any community, 

Grand Valley is most successful when we come together 

as a community.  This is our Association, our community, 

and it would be in our best interest to succeed.  It is im-

portant to all of us to make the HOA one that works for 

everyone in the community in a way that is fair and trans-

parent.  I would like to thank everyone for the continued 

support and patience.  I appreciate any feedback and wel-

come your ideas, thoughts, and suggestions.  I want to en-

courage each resident to be involved as much as you can 

be.  This is a great way to meet your neighbors while 

building a strong community.  I am honored to serve you 

as your President and I look forward to seeing you around 

the neighborhood.  Warmest Regards, Denise Kingsbury. 

FROM THE EDITOR  

All items must be given to Connie by the 20th of the 

month.   ALL NEWSLETTERS WILL BE HAND DE-

LIVERED TO YOUR HOME.  

 

FROM MANAGEMENT  
For those who are using the fire pit, please be sure the fire 

is completely out (it has been left burning on three occa-

sions).   Please remember there is NO PARKING OVER-

NIGHT ON THE STREETS  (motor homes ok one night 

to load and again one night to unload).  Please remind 

your guests that parking on the grass can damage your 

sprinkler system and is not allowed. 

 

 



 

     NO TRASH PICK UP 

ON NEW YEARôS DAY 

 

 

MEET Nô GREET 

Come meet your neighbors, over coffee an donuts,  the 

first Saturday of every month at 9am. 

 

GRAND VALLEY  

HOMEOWNERS ASSOCIATION  

The Grand Valley HOA is here to serve you, the resi-

dents of Grand Valley.  We al know Grand Valley is a 

beautiful place to live, and with your help, we can make 

this the friendliest and most sought after community in 

the area. 

 

A SPECIAL THANK YOU TO  

DEPARTING HOA BOARD MEMBERS  

The new HOA Board would like to express a special 

ñthank youò to the departing HOA Board.  Their years 

of service on the Board have been from one to several, 

their years of serving on committees immeasurable, and 

the hours spent completing their duties, incomprehensi-

ble.  We have been very fortunate to have such leaders 

serving our community, volunteering their time to 

maintain and improve this Association. 

CARDS MAKING/PAPER CRAFTING  
This group meets every Wednesday from 1 to 3pm in 

the clubhouse. All crafters are welcome, from begin-

ners to more advanced.  If you have always thought 

you would like to give card making a try, but don't 

know where to begin, or having been doing this on 

your own for years, we would love for you to come and 

join us. If you have any question about what we do, call 

Carol McKenna at 973-479-2673. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Judy Ingalls with two of her beautiful quilts.  You too, 

could make one this beautiful.  Itôs fun, itôs relaxing!  

See the Sign Up Sheet in clubhouse.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

Itôs time for Euchre again.  We need players every 

Thursday at 7pm.  Everyone is welcome.  If interested 

in playing, call Rich LeLievre at 727-846-8973. 

 



SHUFFLEBOARD 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Grand Valley has a group of residents that meet every 

Friday am at 9:30am.  All are welcome to join in the fun.  

The courts are always open to all residents who wish to 

play whether it is a solo couple, team or teams. 

20/20 GAME 

Each week one ticket will be drawn over a period of 20 

weeks.  The winning ticket will receive $20.  The win-

ning ticket will not go back in the drawing until the end 

of the 20 weeks.  There will be a luncheon at the end of 

the 20 weeks paid for by the 20/20.  Guests will have to 

pay for their meal if they wish to attend.  Any money re-

maining after the luncheon is paid for will be given out as 

door prizes during the luncheon.  All tickets will go back 

in the drawing at this time.  Tickets go on sale at the 

clubhouse on January 3rd at 6pm.  First drawing will 

be January 10th at the clubhouse at 6pm.  COST OF ONE 

TICKET IS $20.  This is open to all residents of Grand 

Valley.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Start looking for your ñPromò dress.  Watch for news of 

With Deepest Sympathy 

To the family of Andy Thomas of 8210 Cedar Creek. 

For those who remember Jean Sutton, she has passed 

away. 

 

Get Well cards were sent to Bob 

Wright, Neomi Appenzeller, 

Marilyn Stasciezcko and Fred Car-

penter. 

 

ñYOUR HOLIDAY GREETINGS 

ALL CHRISTMAS CARDS MUST BE 

PICKED UP NO LATER THAN 12/30/17.   

 

WELCOME  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Welcome to Mark and Pauline Nelson  

8129 Cedar Creek  207/408-9082 

 

 

DIRECTORY CHANGE  

Bette MacDonald  860-604-0032 



TAKE A CHANCE  

MARIO CELINI HAS USED HIS TALENT TO MAKE  

THESE BEAUTIFUL SCONCES  

AND DONATED THEM TO HONOR   

HIS LATE WIFE, JEANNE  

TICKETS ARE $1 EACH OR 10 FOR $5 

GET YOUR TICKETS FROM DOTTIE BROOKS  

FRANK PARNELL HAS MADE AN OFFER THAT HE WOULD BUY BACK THE SCONCES 

FROM WHOMEVER WINS FOR $200.  THE WINNER MUST AGREE TO DONATE $100 

BACK TO THE GVHA 


